
South Walton County Mosquito Control District 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

      November 20, 2018 
Agenda 

 
    Call to Order 
  
    Invocation and Pledge  
 
    Approval of Minutes (motion) 

            
         Administration Items  
 

1. Financial Reports for October 2018 
2. Approval of Expenditures for October 2018 
3. Other 

  
        
    Legal 
 

1. Attorney’s Report/Approval of Invoice (motion)     
  

   Operations  
 

1. Activity Report 
2. Other 

 
       
 
       Seat 1- Commissioner John Magee 

 
   Seat 2- Commissioner Tim Norris  
 

    Seat 3- Commissioner Kristine Faulk 
 

                          Restate New Action Items 
   
    Public Comments 
 
       Adjourn 



REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

October 16, 2018 

 

The Board of Commissioners of the South Walton County Mosquito Control District held 

its Regular Board Meeting at the District Office at 774 North Highway 393, Santa Rosa Beach, 

Florida at 9:30 a.m. 

 The Commissioners attending the meeting were Timothy Norris, John J. Magee and 

Kristine Faulk.  Also attending were Director Ben Brewer, Operations Manager Harley 

Sampson, Office Manager Geraldine Via, and Office Manager Shirley Steele.   

The meeting opened with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag. 

Attorney Amy Myers joined the meeting on conference call. Director Brewer has asked 

her opinion on going outside the District to assist with the hurricane damaged areas and possibly 

assist with Bay County Mosquito Control. Attorney Myers made a general statement in relation 

to emergency management. It is her opinion that the District is authorized to assist and provide 

disaster relief services in these areas under the Statute 252. She suggested contacting Emergency 

Operations Center or City Managers in advance and keep complete records. 

The Board discussed the damage and devastation due to the hurricane and how we can 

assist. Several recommendations were discussed including working with other mosquito districts 

and employees, city administrators and Emergency Managers.  Commissioner Magee mentioned 

there are counties that do not have mosquito control programs and will be in need. Commissioner 

Norris asked if District employees were willing to deploy to Bay County. Director Brewer stated 

they are willing and ready to do so. After discussion the Board agreed to have District employees 

assist neighboring Counties/Mosquito Control. Commissioner Magee suggested paying for 

straight time only.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 

approve the minutes of the September 18, 2018 Regular Board Meeting. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 

approve the minutes of the September 06, 2018 Tentative Budget Hearing. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Faulk, seconded by Commissioner Norris to 

approve the minutes of the September 17, 2018 of the Final Budget Hearing, which was 

recessed and reconvened.  Motion passed unanimously. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 
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approve the minutes of the September 22, 2018 Final Budget Hearing. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

The Financial Report for September 2018 was presented.  

The Board reviewed the September Expenditures. A motion was made by 

Commissioner Faulk, seconded by Commissioner Norris to approve the September 

Expenditures. Motion passed unanimously. 

The Board was presented, for approval, Local Budget Amendment #1 in the amount of 

$302,465.90 in carry over funds to be placed in Account #41 Communication Services $300, #42 

Freight Services  $1,000, #43 Utility Service $1,550, #52.2 Chemicals $13,638, #55 Training 

$762, #89 Contingency $285,215.90. A motion was made by Commissioner Faulk, seconded 

by Commissioner Norris to approve Local Budget Amendment #1 as presented. Motion 

passed unanimously.  

The Board was presented, for approval, State Budget Amendment #2 in the amount of 

$1,172.40 which was placed in Account #55 Training. A motion was made by Commissioner 

Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve State Budget Amendment #2 as 

presented.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Director Brewer introduced Ms. Lourdes Reynafarje, with Kiara Designs Company, 

based in Seacrest Beach. She stated she wanted to give her qualifications and present her 

portfolio for the Request for Qualifications for the new building. She plans to come back for the 

9:00a.m. meeting on Thursday, October 18, 2018.  

The Board recessed at 10:47a.m. and the meeting reconvened at 10:55a.m. 

The Activity Report for the month of September 2018 was presented. There were twenty-

eight chickens that tested positive for West Nile. Storm drains are being done and are almost 

finished.  

Director Brewer informed the Board that Michael Midgett with Unmanned Ingenuity, 

LLC, is unable to attend meeting to demonstrate the drone today. Director Brewer shared some 

videos of the drone in operation.  

Office Manager Shirley Steele asked for clarification for the employees volunteering or 

being paid for cleanup. First, is this retroactive for last week, second, what do we allow, such as 

assistance for other mosquito control programs. The Board suggested establishing the needs of 

other mosquito agencies and employees to offer assistance after the needs of the District are met. 
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Office Manager Shirley Steele informed the Board of the revision in the advertisement of 

the Request for Qualifications. She stated the timeline has January 20
th

 as the Notice to Proceed.  

Commissioner Magee announced the FMCA 90th Annual Meeting November 4-7, in St. 

Petersburg, Florida. Commissioner Magee and Director Brewer will be attending the meeting.  

Director Brewer restated his action items. He will look into purchasing new hand held 

radios and he plans to drive over to see Beach Mosquito Control and Bay County Mosquito 

Control to offer assistance.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 

adjourn. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

 

_______________________     __________________________ 

Tim Norris, Secretary                 John Magee, Chairman 








